
Greetings. Did I see that members of law enforcement are exempt from provisions of this bill? Are their 
firearms less accessible when unattended and not properly secured? Are theirs less deadly to children or 
suicidal persons that this "emergency" bill proclaims to care about? I say nobody should be exempt. You 
hear about law enforcement weapons being stolen from vehicles or left behind in restroom stalls far too 
often. They should not get a free pass.  
Other than that, great job in blaming victims of firearm theft. I'm not sure of any other property crime 
where the owner is punished for its theft and misuse.  
 
Matthew Schmidt 
Coos Bay, OR 
 


